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SYNOPSIS 
 
(From AAIB Report) 
 
The aircraft’s right main landing gear suffered extensive fracturing of its shock-strut piston as the aircraft was 
making a 180° taxiing turn. Associated disruption to the landing gear scissor linkage allowed the landing gear truck 
to diverge approximately 45° from the aircraft’s heading, but one of the broken parts of the piston remained 
jammed in the shock-strut cylinder and continued to support the aircraft. Around 90% of the specified overhaul life 
of the landing gear remained at the time of the accident. 
 
Specialist examination indicated that the piston material was in accordance with the aircraft manufacturer’s 
specification. The fractures had originated from a small pre-existing stress corrosion crack in an area of the surface 
where cadmium plating was absent. The crack had probably been initiated by abnormally high local stresses 
associated with a step in a blend radius in the region of the crack origin and with surface scratches in the area. 
These features should have been apparent during the last overhaul of the landing gear. The pre-existing crack, 
while small, was probably sufficient to cause the rapid extensive fracturing of the piston under normal operating 
loads, given the notch sensitivity of the high-strength steel from which it was made. 
 
One safety recommendation, relating to the Federal Aviation Administration's oversight of overhaul organisations 
has been made. 
 
FOLLOW UP ACTION 
 
The one Safety Recommendation, made by the AAIB following their investigation, is reproduced below, together 
with the CAA’s response. 
 
Recommendation 2005-04 
 
It is recommended that the Federal Aviation Administration (FAA) take measures aimed at ensuring that overhaul 
organisations approved by them have in place adequate standards of quality control. 
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This publication provides the initial CAA response to each Safety Recommendation made by the Air Accidents Investigation Branch, Department of Transport.
 It is published 

by the Safety Investigation and Data Department, Safety Regulation Group, Civil Aviation Authority, Aviation House, Gatwick Airport South, West Sussex, RH6 0YR.  
Tel: 01293 573220  Fax:  01293 573972  Telex:  878753.
The current status and the final responses to all Safety Recommendations are contained in an annual AAIB report entitled AIR ACCIDENTS INVESTIGATION 
BRANCH (AAIB) SAFETY RECOMMENDATIONS AND RESPONSES.

 
Status 'CLOSED' or 'OPEN' indicates completion or not of all actions judged appropriate by the CAA in response to the Recommendation.



CAA Response 
 
This Recommendation is not addressed to the CAA. 
 

CAA Status - Closed 
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